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Freedom of Information Request 
You asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):

“1) When was the commencement of employment by Blackpool Magistrates' court of the   Marston Group in relation to being its preferred Debt Recovery Agency?
 

2)    How many complaints have been made to Blackpool Magistrates' Court regarding the agressive nature of the Marston Groups' representatives?  
 

3)    Who was responsible for the employment of the Marston Group by Blackpool Magistrates'     Court regarding the Marston Group being its preferred Debt Recovery Agency?”
Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

I can confirm that the Ministry of Justice holds part of the information that you have asked for, and I am pleased to provide this to you as below.

1) The present contracts between HMCTS and private bailiff companies were completed in August 2009.  As a result contracts were awarded to four private bailiff companies The Marston Group PLC, Philips Collection Services, Swift Credit Services and Excel Civil Enforcement. The contracts commenced on 1 December 2009.

The contracts cover fine enforcement warrants issued by Magistrates Courts in England and Wales, the warrants included in the contract are Arrest, Breach of Community penalty, Distress and Clamping Orders.
2) We have checked back over the last 12 months for complaints specific to Marston Group issues at Blackpool Magistrates’ Court and there are none. However, generally complaints regarding bailiff behaviour would be directed straight to Marston and dealt with under their own complaints procedure.
3) The retendering of these contracts was in accordance with the MOJ procurement policy in operation at that time, a competitive contract notice was published in Contrax Weekly, Government Opportunities and Trade Journals informing prospective suppliers that the contracts for Private Enforcement Services were to be let.  Interested organisations were asked to express their interest in providing the service under the contracts. 

The companies that had been successful at the Pre-qualification Questionnaire stage for the provision of authorised enforcement services were invited to Tender.


